High Life 021   PCN Home  |  Post to PCN   | G-Group   |  Calendar   |  HL Archive   |  Sign Up    01/03/2010 

PCN Services – High Life Newsletter, News, Events, Deaths, Illness Notices and PCN Calendar  

Large Web Community for World’s Largest Airline
A merger on Aug 1, 2009 of RSP and Delta Retired Pilots Communication Network 
High Life
For all Delta people who have truly touched the High Life/

Dear PCN,
      Group Section……            
Mark’s Remarks:  
Have a Happy New Year!
 

  Mark & Barb Sztanyo
Welcome to YOU recent signups, and I hope you find the PCN is a useful way of staying connected with our large and unique community. 
+++++++++++++++++++++++

ID THEFT PROTECTION (on the cheap):

I just implemented a “security freeze” at the 4 main credit bureaus. Why all of sudden my interest in this protection? Well, the robbery has something to do with it and of course procrastination has been my enemy.  I am not nearly as upset about the “things” that were stolen as much as data on my laptop.  So there you have it.  ID Theft.  Something I would like to avoid. 
You can set up fraud alerts for FREE.  

You can freeze your credit reports for little (or possibly even free if you have been an ID Theft victim).

To tell the truth a freeze can be a nuisance for someone who makes frequent applications for credit.  Every car lease or loan, cell phone service change, or credit card application will require a “thaw”. Frankly, most younger people fall into this category.  Barb and I, however, aren’t spring chickens anymore.  We are happy with the credit cards we have, don’t anticipate applying for any loans, and pay a lot of our expenses in cash. The freeze just makes it one step harder for someone who obtains my personal info, to open accounts or change the address where money is sent. This may or may not be right for you, but to tell the truth there are too many people that know too much about me already. I would like to have a little lid on my financial info.  The reason I did it directly with the bureaus is that LifeLock and other companies offer services that offer fraud alerts for a monthly fee. My Discover card Identity Protection is $10/mo. and doesn’t nothing more than what the bureaus will do for free.   So I will deal directly with the big three and say so-long to a monthly bill. 
Here is an excerpt from a two good articles on the subject of DIY Theft Protection:

Should you freeze your credit report?

By Liz Pulliam Weston
“Although several companies offer to place fraud alerts or freezes for you, it doesn't make much sense to pay others to do what you could do yourself for less (or for free, in the case of fraud alerts). Don't institute a freeze if you're about to be in the market for credit, and make sure your PIN is kept in a safe place so you can thaw the freeze when you want.  If you just want to place fraud alerts, you can call Equifax at 1-800-525-6285, Experian at 1-888-397-3742 and TransUnion at 1-800-680-7289.”

Read the whole MSN Money article at: http://articles.moneycentral.msn.com/Banking/FinancialPrivacy/LockAwayYourCreditFromIDThieves.aspx?page=1 

Never Pay Someone to Protect Your Identity

Posted by Jennifer Derrick June 4, 2008
“So if it’s so hard to protect your identity, what can you do and should you pay someone else to do it for you? The answer to the second question is a definitive “No.” The things that companies like LifeLock claim to do can all be done on your own for free. You’ll get the same level of protection and have control over the process (and you won’t be giving out your personal information to yet another company, which puts you at risk if their database is ever compromised). As for what you can and should do, below are the four main protections that LifeLock employs and how to do them yourself. Then I have some ideas that go beyond their protection.” 
Read whole article: http://www.savingadvice.com/blog/2008/06/04/102143_never-pay-someone-to-protect-your-identity.html 
If, and only if, you are interested in following through with this security freeze at the big 4 credit bureaus, then click on the following links one at a time to get each bureau’s instruction page:

Equifax: http://www.equifax.com/answers/help/security-freeze/en_cp 

TransUnion: http://www.transunion.com/corporate/personal/fraudIdentityTheft/fraudPrevention/securityFreeze.page 

Experian: http://www.experian.com/consumer/security_freeze.html 
Innovis: https://www.innovis.com/InnovisWeb/pers_lc_securityFreeze.html 

Additionally Opt Out of credit or insurance marketers: 

https://www.optoutprescreen.com/opt_form.cgi  or call 888-5-OPT-OUT (888-567-8688).
I understand the founder of LifeLock, Todd Davis, has had his identity stolen multiple times.  What one such thief did was apply for credit from a bank that never even checked with a credit bureau for a credit score.  This is creditor negligence and of course not easy to prevent should the financial industry not do their job.  To make a long story short, there is more than simple fraud alert of credit freeze provided by some of the ID Theft services, but those are the main ones.  If you and I take care of this little vulnerability, and follow a few common sense items in the above article #2, than a thief will have a little harder time cracking your’s and my personal security.  Since completed the security freeze, I am sleeping better at night.  

Mark’s Tidbits: 
Well, of course one of the things stolen in my recent home invasion was my laptop.  Frustrations, and lessons learned. It has taken me just a bit of time to get up and running on new computers but think I am close.  

Customize: For all new comers a quick repeat of our distribution system. ALL SUBSCRIBERS GET SENT ALL PCN NOTICES INCLUDING DEATHS.  If you wish to customize any of the notices you receive you may block a specific email address where the notice is sent from.  See HL 020.   

Archived: Now that some of you have acted on the customizing of notices received and have “blocked” an email address such as death@pilotcommuncation.net the question is can you still peruse those notices periodically.  YES.  As mentioned before ALL notices sent are archived online inside our google group.  Once a week, month, or year take a look at the ones you do not receive.  
Google Group Login: There are many advantages of having a google group login.   Since I manually added many of you to our google group, you can receive our group’s notices but you do not have your own login to control your membership or membership to other google groups.  USE YOUR SAME Email that you gave the PCN, (if your email is not gmail) and  click here to create (not a new email but rather) a google group login.  https://www.google.com/accounts/NewAccount?continue=http%3A%2F%2Fgroups.google.com%2Fgroup%2FPilotCommunicationNet%2Fsubscribe%3Fnote%3D1&cd=US&hl=en&service=groups2 
     News Section……
Delta News (Recent stories of interest): Yahoo, AJC
Delta CEO peeved about Christmas incident

By Laura Batchelor, CNNJanuary 1, 2010: 6:10 PM ET 


NEW YORK (CNN) -- The head of Delta Air Lines says he is disappointed that a suspected terrorist was able to bring explosives on board a Christmas Day flight despite the company's efforts to follow federal safety regulations.

"The work that we've done over the last decade really ought to give us a better result than the peril that our crews and passengers faced on Christmas," Delta (DAL, Fortune 500) CEO Richard Anderson said Thursday in a recorded message to employees.

Read More: http://money.cnn.com/2010/01/01/news/companies/delta_ceo_security.cnnw/index.htm?source=yahoo_quote 
+++++++++++++++++

Delta formally takes over Northwest

By Harry R. Weber

Associated Press

Friday, January 01, 2010

Delta Air Lines Inc. has received government permission to operate its namesake service and its Northwest Airlines subsidiary as a single carrier, a Delta executive said Thursday.

The single operating certificate from the Federal Aviation Administration allows Delta to put its code on Northwest flights and phase out the Northwest name.

That process will be complete in the first quarter of 2010. For now, travelers won’t notice anything different.

Read More: http://www.ajc.com/search/content//business/stories/2010/01/01/delta0101.html 
Other Airline News (Recent stories of interest): 
JAL against bankruptcy, favors Delta offer: report




· Companies:

· Amr Corporation
· Delta Air Lines Inc.
On Sunday January 3, 2010, 3:46 am EST 

TOKYO (Reuters) - The president of Japan Airlines Corp (Tokyo:9205.T - News) said he is against a bankruptcy proceeding under a state restructuring plan and has no plans to completely withdraw the carrier from overseas flights, the Asahi Shimbun reported.

In an interview conducted on Friday and published on Sunday, the Asahi also said JAL President Haruka Nishimatsu preferred Delta Air Lines (NYSE:DAL - News) as the carrier's overseas partner to American Airlines (NYSE:AMR - News).

JAL, hit by a global downturn in travel and a bloated cost base, has been seeking a bailout from the state-backed Enterprise Turnaround Initiative Corp of Japan (ETIC), which is expected to make a decision on whether to support the airline this month.

Read More: http://finance.yahoo.com/news/JAL-against-bankruptcy-favors-rb-541992387.html?x=0&.v=1 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++

 American faces FAA scrutiny after landing problems

January 1, 2010: 8:38 PM ET 

WASHINGTON (CNN) -- The FAA said Friday it is heightening scrutiny of American Airlines after the carrier had three landings go wrong in December.

"In situations where there may be several incidents involving a single carrier over a short period of time, FAA inspectors increase their oversight, which we're doing now," FAA spokesman Lynn Lunsford said.
Read More: http://money.cnn.com/2010/01/01/news/companies/american_air_faa_review.cnnw/index.htm?source=yahoo_quote 

+++++++++++++++++++++++

JAL in fresh plunge on collapse fears

By Lindsay Whipp in Tokyo

Published: December 30 2009 13:20 | Last updated: December 30 2009 18:32

Shares in Japan Airlines plunged for a second day on Wednesday, losing nearly a quarter of their value as investor fears intensified that the airline could be headed towards bankruptcy protection. 

Following the plunge, Seiji Maehara, Japan’s transport minister, and several cabinet colleagues decided to consider extending additional funding to JAL.

Read More: http://www.ft.com/cms/s/0/d10b858e-f543-11de-90ab-00144feab49a.html?referrer_id=yahoofinance&ft_ref=yahoo1&segid=03058&nclick_check=1 
Finance Section (section containing items with financial consequence to our group):
FINANCE: CLAIMS/PBGC/HCTC/INSURANCE/PLANNING/TAX/ESTATE 

Remaining financial items for retirees to watch: 
After Aug 2007 these are retirement items remaining with financial consequence. 

1. PBGC 2nd look re-calc at qualified annuity benefits - completed 8/24/07
2. PBGC make up lump payment for underpayments since termination:  most reported received 1/31/08
3. Final claim distribution by DAL through BSI - pending (now likely in '10 according to Kight)
4. Class Action suit against DAL concerning 5 yr look-back worth in excess of $100 million - withdrawn
5. Final PBGC re-calc "determination" of qualified annuity (likely after claim stock sale) - pending
6. Pension reinstatement/contribution request by DP3 representing the retired pilots. very long shot....pending
7. Roth IRA creation as per Worker, Retiree, and Employer Recovery Act of 2008 - deadline June 22nd, 2009
8. Expiration of HCTC 80% premium subsidy will expire on December 31, 2010.

++++++++++++++++++++++++++

[image: image2.png]


From: Gregory Barber
Date: 12/24/2009 11:08:06 AM

To: misc@pilotcommunication.net
Subject: Delta stock to Roth IRA

Mark, 

I put my remaining Delta stock into my Roth IRA before the 180 day window expired in Jun.

Does anyone out there know if the value at the time of conversion to Roth can be included on 2009 taxes as an investment loss?

I have been unable to get an answer, even from Fidelity.

Seems like since it is now in a tax free account, the value at the time it was entered into the Roth should be reset to that value.   Any thoughts?   

Greg Barber, JFK 767A retired  

Editor: I believe that some transferred the stock as “stock” directly into the Roth because they could move the equity. Why I say that is the usual contribution to a Roth is cash.  I further believe that by not selling the stock and putting cash in, one lost out on the ability to realize a capital loss on the taxes (because the equity wasn’t sold to create the loss). My two cents, I’ll let others on the net chime in with their experience here.  
+++++++++++++++++++++

From: Bluhm
Date: 12/22/2009 7:54:07 AM

To: misc@pilotcommunication.net
Subject: stock

Mark- 

Do you have any information as to when the retired pilots will be getting their stock payouts?  We had heard that it was in 2009 but then changed to 2010. 

Thank you
Bob Bluhm
rockinb2@bellsouth.net
Editor: Pilot’s will get a distribution of what is left after delta settles outstanding claims. Unfortunately, the prognosis is that there won’t be a lot left, and the distribution date systematically becomes delayed.
Insurance (issues about health, life or disability that are of interest):
From: George Chaudoin
Date: 01/02/10 14:17:13

Subject: PBGC/DAL CREDIT UNION: I just send them??

   From another Delta pilot.  I didn't make the call.  Jack

       I just called the Delta Credit Union because they have not posted my PBGC check for January. They say there is a hold on the funds from the PBGC and the money will be deposited on the 4th. Despite their claim, the PBGC site shows they have paid me.

 

      A problem may arise for those people who have automatic deductions from their paychecks on the 1st through the 4th – there may be insufficient funds. If so, they will be charged the appropriate fees by Delta despite the fact that they had nothing to do with the failure.

 

      People should adjust their accounts accordingly. Maybe you could send this info out. 

Blue Side Up

George

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

From: Steve Mills
Date: 12/24/2009 12:59:04 PM

To: marksztanyo@gmail.com
Subject: FYI-Delta Dental

Mark

As you know, those of us with the Comprehensive Dental Option are being switched 1/1/10 from Met Life to Delta Dental of MN which is the current NWA plan (no connection to DAL).  I had a crown done 12/23.  My Met Life co pay was $362.  My dentist’s office said the co pay under Delta Dental rules would have been $450.

Steve Mills

Please advise if there is a different preferred email address for this type of message and thanks for all you do.  Merry Christmas and Happy New year.

Pension:
From: listadmin@dalrc.org
To: yorkieatl@aol.com
Sent: 12/29/2009 11:52:46 A.M. Eastern Standard Time
Subj: Terminating DALRC Membership in the National Retiree Legislative Network

 

To: All DALRC Members 
From: Your Board of Directors
RE: Terminating DALRC Membership in the National Retiree Legislative Network.

The DALRC Board of 2009 has had recent conversations with the newly elected members who will serve on the 2010 Board regarding current issues as well as some items that will require action by the 2010 Board. Everyone in the discussions agreed that continuing our association with the National Retiree Legislative Network was not in the best interests of the DALRC. 

The DALRC Board of Directors has voted to terminate our membership in the National Retiree Legislative Network (NRLN) effective December 31, 2009. The NRLN is a relatively new organization and, as far as we have been able to determine, has had limited success in strongly influencing the passage of the bills they support. 

Nearing the end of a year’s association with NRLN and approaching the point at which a decision to continue with, or to withdraw from, NRLN had to be made, the following factors were considered in making this decision:

· NRLN accounting for DALRC funds spent and services provided is insufficient for our needs. 

· The NRLN legislative agenda goes beyond our areas of interest. 

· The NRLN legislative positions do not always agree with our own. 

· The DALRC has been successful in moving our legislative agenda forward on our own in the past. 

· The DALRC has its own Cap Wiz system allowing the Delta retirees to communicate quickly and easily with our Senators and Representatives. 

· In view of the economy, all areas of our operation are being reviewed to ensure best use of DALRC funds. 

· Concentrating our efforts on those legislative and regulatory issues of greatest potential benefit for the DALRC members offers the best opportunity for success. 

· Judicious use of our resources will permit focusing on areas of interest common to the DALRC membership and Delta. 

Your DALRC Board 

For Further Information:

DALRC
http://www.dalrc.org 
++++++++++++++++

DP3 Chairman's Update
December 23, 2009 

Our Mission Statement
To work to preserve the earned pensions, health insurance and other benefits paid by Delta Air Lines to retired Delta pilots, their dependents and survivors.
Dear Mark, 

Your DP3 board members recently held their monthly trustee meeting at the offices of our Atlanta law firm, Miller and Martin.  Attending this meeting in addition to the DP3 trustees and our attorney, Dean Booth, were Tony Shelley and his associate Tim O'Toole from the Miller and Chevalier law firm in Washington D.C.  DP3 recently augmented our current legal team with this firm that is currently representing the retired USAIR pilots in their litigation against the PBGC.  The minutes of the meeting are now posted on our web page.

Former ALPA communications specialist Karen Miller also addressed the board during our meeting and presented a communications strategy for 2010.  One area that continues to cause us difficulty in communicating to the retired pilots is the fact that we only have contact information for approximately half of the group.  We are currently looking for solutions to this problem and following her presentation, the board decided to hire Karen as a communications advisor to DP3.  

The Board members of DP3 wish you and your family a joyous Christmas season and a Happy New Year.  As Board members we hear many of the difficult stories that have resulted from the bankruptcy actions taken by the company we worked so hard to make successful.  It is our hope that in spite of any hardships we can all take a moment to reflect on the many blessings in our lives and enjoy this holiday season with our family and friends.

Sincerely, 

Will Buergey, Chairman

Wendell Lewis, Vice Chairman

Bill Wirth, Treasurer

Roger Ross, Secretary

Bill Caiazza, Trustee

George Leatherbury, Trustee

Bud Musser, Trustee

Jeff Pickett, Trustee

Tom Seever, Trustee   

Visit our web page:  www.dp3.org
Visit our BLOG: http://dp3org.wordpress.com/
+++++++++++++++

From: Jim Ehmer
Date: 12/21/2009 7:37:33 PM

To: Mark Sztanyo
Subject: When to start taking Social Security?

Hi Mark,

In your recent PCN High Life 020, regarding Social Security, Bill asked

"...how do I squeeze the most gross out of the plan over time? "
Then, you asked for inputs from your subscribers.

The best FREE site I've found for us retirees with this same question is AnalyzeNow.com:

http://www.analyzenow.com/
Home > Helpful Articles > Social Security

-And-

Home > Free Programs > Link to Social Security at 62, 66 or 70

 

Personally, the best way I know to squeeze the most out of SS is to take it as late

as I can and then do everything I can to stay healthy so as to live as long as I can..

-Also-

Don't forget, if you are already taking SS & change your mind, you can always stop it 

then refund back to SS the total you've already received. Then, SS will reset it for you to 

the higher rate available to you when you do decide to start taking it again later.

Merry Christmas!

Jim

+++++++++++++++++++++

Bob Morrison

Email   morrisonrj@earthlink.net
Issue Area Pension

Comments Mark, Great job explaining Social Security to Bill and when to take it. With your permission I'd like to add a little to the conversation.

 

Social Security like any government program is highly complex and any written advice must, by design, be general in nature.  It may or may not apply to your specific situation. For simplicity in my explanations,

-I assume the husband is the high wage earner and the wife is the low wage earner.

-Breakeven by taking SSN early is generally age 80-82.

-Average life expectancy of someone age 62 is in the neighborhood of 86.

-Reinvesting your benefits from age 62 and earning 6% can push breakeven up to age 90.

-Each year you delay SSN your benefit increases 7% (average estimate)a year for life.

 

A few Strategies to consider for Social Security benefit maximization:

1. The goal should always be to Maximize the Joint Accumulated Value of the Social Security benefits that you and your spouse are entitled to. With that said, generally, (remember I'm dealing with average life expectancies etc, your situation may be different) the strategy that maximizes the benefit is the following: The husband (or high wage earner) delays taking SSN until age 70. The wife (or low wage earner) takes it at age 62. At age 66 the husband can get 1/2 of his spouses benefit till age 70. So he applies using his wife's benefit. From age 66 to age 70 they both get checks. She gets her full benefit minus 30% (4 years early), He gets her benefit minus 50%. Then at age 70 the husband (High earner) switches over and takes his own benefit (which is now maximized because he did not start drawing until age 70). This maximum benefit remains in place as long as either spouse lives. If the husband subsequently dies, the wife then switches over to collect on the husbands age 7

  0 benefit and drops her own age 62 benefit. This strategy tends to maximize the total joint accumulated benefit based on average life expectancies.

 

2. The second strategy you might consider is to Take a do-over, if you don't need to spend the money at age 62.  You can collect SSN at age 62, and at age 70 call a 'do-over'.  Turn all the money you received back in (you get credit for any income taxes paid), and restart benefits as if you just started at age 70. You now get the higher age 70 payout. One advantage is that if you pass away between 62 and 70 you at least got something.  Another advantage is that this is the only 'free lunch' I know of. You get to keep ALL the interest you earned on the money with no penalty. You just return the principle.

 

3. From 1980 thru 2019, the average social security recipient LOST 1/2 of their social security annuity due to inflation.  I know SSN is supposedly adjusted for inflation. (It's complicated so please take my word for it.)  In 2010 Social Security is officially insolvent.  Down the road it's my opinion that benefits will be cut (they might be cut outright, they might be cut with bogus inflation adjustments as they have in the past, or they might become means tested, or taxed more). In any case it's my OPINION that you will get less down the road in purchasing power than you will get today. To maximize your earning power consider taking SSN early.  "Get it while you can!" Of course this won't work if your life expectancy is 100. Remember this decision depends on numerous other parameters: Your health, your life expectancy, do you need the money now, will you need it later, do you have current earned income?  What tax bracket are you in? Consider the world as YOU percieve it to   be and then decide for yourself. Do you think it's a solid plan for the next 30 years?  Also keep in mind that statistically you will tend, over time, to spend 4% less each year you live after age 70 (this includes increased medical expenses). You may not be taking those ski trips at age 85 with that artificial knee! The point being: Depending on your current lifestyle, the money may be more valuable to you today, than 20 or 30 years from now.

 

There are many ways to skin this cat. This is not a one size fits all decision.  I highly recommend you discuss the ramifications of your decision with your spouse, your accountant, tax advisor, and/or financial planner.  A few bucks spent getting some wise advice now might save you (or your heirs) thousands down the road.

 

Regards,

Bob Morrison

++++++++++++++++++++

Cliff Judkins

Email   onedotlow@comcast.net
Issue Area Pension

Comments: Someone asked the question at to when to start drawing Social Security. I`ve had three financial advisors (I fired two of them). They all said "Get all that you can, as soon as you can". Will S.S. be solvent in a couple of years? Will you be around in a couple of years? No one knows these answers, so grab it while you can.

     Commercial Section……
Investment (Legitimate firms that have helped our groupare encouraged to contact PCN to add articles here): 
Section reserved for future content.

Travel & Non-Revving (share a quick reco):
_________________________________________________________________________________
   Life Section…
Misc Posts:
From: Jim Ehmer
Date: 12/29/2009 11:17:00 AM

To: Jim Ehmer
Subject: Bloomberg Video(42:40) - Niall Ferguson "The Ascent of Money"...(Fw: Niall Ferguson..

Bloomberg Video (42:40 min) – (Editor: Its long but I enjoyed it)

Review Niall Ferguson's book "The Ascent of Money"
Date: 29 Dec 2008
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aHKs2j4ksfo&feature=fvw
++++++++++++++++++++

Humor Section the Best!

From: Jean Cinotto
Date: 12/20/2009 11:58:19 PM

To: mark@pilotcommunication.net
Subject: humor section

Mark,
the humor section is the best! It is always so funny--I'm going to start from the bottom from now on--it'll soften all of the other news. 
Jean Marie Cinotto

Humor Section the Worst!

From: Lytle
Date: 12/23/2009 6:21:40 PM

To: mark@pilotcommunication.net;  misc.@pilotcommunications.net
Subject: Humor?

Hello Mark,   I'm sure you have had a few other comments concerning the "humor" section of  Hi Life #20.  I personally thought it was blatantly racist, and wonder if you considered the effect it would have on the African-American retirees and employees and their families.   You also did a disservice to anyone who might have admired your willingness to espouse your religious beliefs.  Do you repeat these jokes in church? How about Sunday school class?  I am guessing not, and the hypocrisy is a little overwhelming.  I hope you make a heartfelt apology to Cal Flannigan and all the other fine minority pilots and flight attendants that I worked with during my 31 yrs.  Unfortunately, I won't be reading it as I am unsubscribing.  Sincerely, Bob Lytle 

Editor: Batting .500 with the above.  Well, I will try to emphasize this again, and it will likely not be the last. I have had my share of complaints over the years for this completely free and volunteer effort and in particular sharing humor forwards. I know that it comes with the territory, because of my somewhat high-strung community.  I don’t intentionally try to offend anyone.  I also know that some in the community do not like all of the sections.  That is precisely why I made them as separate sections.  If you do not like (or have no interest) in any HL section, please simply skip it!  
Bob, Sorry if that one offended you.  I simply forwarded a joke that was forwarded to me by a close friend. I didn't see anywhere in that piece where African-American was mentioned.  I lived in Detroit.  Funny you felt that all those responses were from black folks.  I never made that assumption.  There are plenty of white folk in Detroit that could have easily made some of the remarks. Anyway, I apologize to you. 
I guess you must have felt I had a flood of comments.  You were the only one that I heard from.  
Have a nice retirement.  If you change your mind you are welcome back. I will remove you from the list.

+++++++++++++++++++++++
Tell xxxx that the "delete" button will solve his "pxssy problem". (He was 
always a crybaby) 

Thanks for posting the death notices. It is the only way we have 
knowledge of our passing brethren. Most of us sign the online guest book and 
donate to the favorite charity or send flowers. Keep it in the e-mail.

Thanks for all that you do, Merry Christmas and Happy New Year, let's hope 
they catch your intruders.

Pat McGirl  patsqd@aol.com
MD-11 Capt., ret. 1996

Editor: All notices are sent to All subscribers.  It is up to the receiver to block any related email address that they do not wish to receive in the inbox.  And, yes, Pat the Delete button works too. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++

Merry Christmas, Mark. Your thoughts concerning the robbery are truly amazing and a compliment to you and your family. Thank for the good job your doing for all of us with the PCN. Merry Christmas. TP  ynot119@msn.com
+++++++++++++++++++

From: John Dearie
Date: 12/20/2009 9:26:27 PM

To: mark@pilotcommunication.net
Subject: Burglary

Mark, So sorry it happend to one of the good guys. You have a great attitude. May you and your family have a blessed Christmas and a happy, healthy, safe New Year. John

Editor:  Regarding my breakin, we are doing fine now.  Thanks for the wishes.  My short term goal is to just make it a little more of a challenge next time.  
Human Interest: 
Brace for Impact airs Sunday, January 10, at 9/8c on TLC.
From: Amy_Winter@discovery.com
Date: 12/21/2009 2:55:15 PM

To: marksztanyo
Cc: Tom Meyer
Subject: Brace for Impact

Hello again, 
Attached is a link to a file of the :60 Trailer for Brace for Impact.  It's downloadable from this link if you click on the tab below the video window. 
http://wolffbros.atlmac.com/upload/View/032u2e1c0833281q 
Below is a brief write-up on the event.  Thank you so much for helping us get the word out!! 
Best, 
Amy 

TLC’s Brace for Impact is the story of Captain Chesley B. Sullenberger, the American hero who piloted the miracle landing of US Airways Flight 1549 on the Hudson River. This special television event, narrated by Harrison Ford, takes an inside look as Sully relives the flight one year later, with exclusive first hand accounts from the passengers, air traffic controllers and first-responders. 

Brace for Impact airs Sunday, January 10, at 9/8c on TLC.

++++++++++++++++++++++

To: JOHN BAILEY
Cc: The PILOT COMMUNICATION NET
Subject: Re: Pat Malone to be inducted into the Georgia Aviation Hall of Fame

At 11:20 PM 12/19/2009, you wrote:

DL; Good News!
I was just informed, by the Georgia Aviation Hall of Fame Board that, along with three others, Pat Malone is scheduled to be inducted into the Georgia Aviation Hall of Fame, April 24, 2010.
Let me know if you would like additional information.
Jay Bailey

Good Read (Good book recommendation & Community Author’s blurbs):
From: Gene Hall
Date: 12/22/2009 2:58:42 PM

To: Gene Hall
Subject: Blog from Gene Hall

BLOGS From Gene Hall

I hope that some of you good story tellers will blog some more.  I can’t believe that Hair, Durant, Warner, Blackmon, Peace, McGirl, English, et al. are blogged out.  Think what stories could come from Alger, Berg, Ellington, and others of the “insiders”.

As I write this, I am watching the second Boeing 787 Dreamliner taxi out for its first test flight.  I have lots of confidence in Boeing, but I can’t help having some feelings about this airplane that I have always had about Airbus.  They call it composites, but to me it’s plastic.  This whole delay was because the wings were not attached to the fuselage sufficiently?  Ever since I graduated from fabric covered machines, I have really been fond of aluminum.  I also think there is something very comforting about cables that run from the cockpit to the flight controls.  I suppose that really shows my age.  I have some faith that it will not turn into the 787 Nightmareliner.

I had a wonderful Christmas gift yesterday.  My family was praying that I would need more scalp surgery, and yesterday our wish was granted.  I know, it sounds strange to me too when I write it, but another melanoma showed up on my head last week.  I had a full body PET scan, and a brain MRI yesterday, and  they were both negative.  If there had been any indication that the cancer had spread,  surgery would probably not have been indicated.  This is the third one.  My melanoma surgeon told me after the second that they might be chronic.  It’s not so bad if we keep finding them before they spread.  Janet Tinker Bell told us in one of the blogs that she told us guys who were sitting up front in all that UV stuff to protect ourselves.  I didn’t even know how to spell UV in those days, and I don’t remember her ever saying anything like that.

At any rate, during this Christmas season I have thought about one of my favorite Christmas flying stories, and I decided to blog rather than waiting to put it with other flying stories in the memories installments.  The bad news is that I am not through boring you with those installments.  I still have not written how I learned that I was not the “world’s greatest aviator”.  You are also going to hear how I went from out of control, to being in a personal relationship with Jesus Christ.

After my first couple of years on the DC-9 and the first year on the 1011, I always stayed senior enough to be off on Christmas and New Years.  I stayed senior after the first year on the 1011 by bidding down to the 767 when it went into service.  There was always lots of family activity during the Christmas Season, and I found that I was ready to get out of town by Christmas afternoon.  That also meant that by bidding for that, I could fly a very good trip.  I didn’t confess to Joan for that being my MO for several years.

We were on the 1011 flying up the East Coast from South Florida to Boston.  It was Christmas eve and all 302 seats were filled, and it seemed to me that well over half were very excited children thinking about sugar plums, candy canes, Santa Claus, and the magic of Christmas.  I made the general welcome aboard PA and told them that we were in contact with the North American Air Defense Command, and they had agreed to let us know as soon as Santa was spotted on their radar.  We were cordinating with Air Traffic Control to possibly alter our route  if we could get a glimpse of Santa as he flew south.  We explained that we had asked them to relay to Santa the request that he speak to the children on our flight by flashing his lights at us as we passed.

A few minutes after takeoff, we told them that he had been spotted on radar as he tookoff from the North Pole, and we were sure that we would see him as he was going to deliver to the Southern US first.  I didn’t tell the kids, but I thought it was very appropriate that the South was first.  

We kept them aprised of his Santa’s progress, and told them that he had told ATC that he would greet our flight by flashing his lights at us.  Meanwhile I explained to ATC what we were doing, and I needed a south bound flight to flash is lights as he passed us.  There was a south bound Eastern flight that would pass three or four miles off our right side, and he was two thousand feet above or below us.  Perfect, I told the Eastern Pilots what we were doing, and they thought it was such a good idea that they would tell their passengers that Santa was passing them, and we could flash our lights at them.  

The Christmas Spirit is contagious, and several crews heared what we were doing.  There were lights flashing all over the eastern sky that night, and dozens of happy children getting the once in a lifetime chance to see Santa in flight.  We built the excitement by reporting his progress about every fifty miles from the time he was about two hundred miles out.  

The air was still full of excitement as they said goodbye in Boston.  I followed the last family out of first class and the grand parents were waiting for them in the gate house (the good old days before security closed out the greeters).  The grand son yelled; “Granma and Granpa guess what, we saw Santa, he spoke to us with his lights, he is taking toys down south and then he’s coming back up here.”

Oh the wonder of it all.  We are experiencing some of that with our grand children this year.  We had planned on being in South Africa with our other grand children, but the melanoma thing cancelled that out.  I am looking forward to trying out the new lie flat beds on the 777 from ATL to JNB.   

I wish you all the greatest Christmas ever, and I pray that every one of us will remember the reason for the season.  

Event Announcements (Click here for PCN Org & Groups Page): to post pcn.calendar@gmail.com 
From the Wallybird

Just a reminder for the end of the year! I would have sent it earlier but I had a bad Saturday night. I slipped, fell, had a concussion and broke a rib. Guess I'll have to cut those retirement martinis to two before bed!! Yuk!

Hopefully, we will also be talking about the menu. The restaurant is having their annual price increase. The increase will NOT effect this brunch.

When:  January 21, 2010
Where: Franceso's Restaurant
Time:  1115

Meal choices are:
Chicken $23
Baked Lasagna a la Toscana   $17
Hoagie Sandwich $15

Meal all inclusive. Your choice of entree, drink, desert and gratuity!
Let start out the new year with a great attendance!!!!

Please RSVP me by noon, Monday January 18 with your menu selection either by email to:
dickdeeds@pacbell.net
or Phone:
408-268-0670
Good Deal/Bad Deal (Share a quick good deal or bad deal you have found – no commercials here!) 
Hangar Flying (Share a bit of ole hangar flying with the net) : 

Active Pilot Bid Award:

Editor: One of the biggest DAL bid awards for active pilots that I have ever seen is now out.  If you are the least bit interested in checking it out, click on this link: http://pcn.homestead.com/files/Misc_Files/Bidawd100101.pdf 

+++++++++++++
Paper Pilot Certificates Expire March 31, 2010

· |  Updated: 3:32 pm ET September 8, 2009 


Pilots cannot exercise the privileges of their PAPER pilot certificates after March 31, 2010. 

Certificates issued under 14 CFR Part 63 and 65 will expire March 31, 2013. 

FAR 61.19(h) reads: 
Duration of pilot certificates. Except for a temporary certificate issued under §61.17 or a student pilot certificate issued under paragraph (b) of this section, the holder of a paper pilot certificate issued under this part may not exercise the privileges of that certificate after March 31, 2010. 

To Change your certificate number from your SSN and request a replacement click here. 

To Replace your Airmen Certificate click here. 

U.S. Department of Transportation
Federal Aviation Administration
800 Independence Avenue, SW
Washington, DC 20591
1-866-TELL-FAA (1-866-835-5322)
PS: While you're at it, you can also ask the FAA to issue you a new certificate number that is not your social security number. There is no additional charge to make this change. Click here for more info and the forms you need, or to make your request online.

++++++++++++++++++++++

Just received this from a friend in Florida that we worked with in

Taiwan.  I know you guys would want to watch this fantastic story

unfold by our very own Retired Gen. Mike Hua...

 

Ret.Gen.Mike Hua was in charge of the aircraft manufacturing program

that I was assigned to for 8 years in Taichung, Taiwan.  He really

took care of his American friends well and we will always be greatful

for him and his wife's support to us while in a foreign country.

 

Ron

 

Those clouds were full of rocks, and he made it. He definitely had help.

 

Nine months before Francis Gary Powers was shot down over USSR, a

U-2  made a flame-out landing at a small civilian airport in the

U.S.  And who was this pilot...?

 

Long video but Well worth the time.  www.hmhfp.info/SG_09E.html
 

Blue Side Up

George

Humor/Sobering or Fun (Share some “vulgarity free” humor with the net):
How to save a deer from a frozen lake:
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=D7iul2vENIA 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Sent to me by my good friend Paul:

Watch your thought, for they become words.
Choose your words, they become actions.
Understand your actions, for they become habits.
Study your habits, for they become your character.
Develop your character, for it becomes your destiny...
Have a good new year.. Paul

_____________________________________________________________

Mark  
Mark Sztanyo, PCN Dir
Pilot Communication Net
Contact the Net 

Happy New Year to all!
Life on earth will soon be past, only what's done for Christ will last!
Serving the Delta community, and  pilots (active and retired) and their families, including original Delta, and former: Northeast, Pan-Am, Western, NWA, Republic, North-Central, Southern Airways, Hughes- Airwest,  and all the Delta Connection carriers.   
 

 ===================
Delta Pilots Pension Preservation Organization - http://www.dp3.org 

Delta Museum & Fly-in information -  http://www.deltamuseum.org              
 Delta Pioneers - http://www.deltapioneersinc.com/ 
Delta Golden Wings - http://www.deltagoldenwings.com/ 

Delta Retiree Connection - http://www.dlretiree.info 
 Delta Retirement Committee -  http://www.dalrc.org/ 
   DAL Pilots DDPSA - http://www.ddpsa.com/ 
Delta Extra Net Portal -http://dlnet.delta.com/ 
To assure receiving the High Life set spam filters to accept from @pilotcommunication.net. 
                                             To Unsubscribe simply click and send with unsubscribe in subject line and help the PCN improve by including a reason.
